Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
Cathlamet Public Library, 

Thursday, June 1, 2017 -12:45 pm 

 Minutes
 Stephanie Leitz called the meeting to order at 12:49pm. Also in attendance were board members Jean Beerbower, Diana Zimmerman, and Rose Rendler, Town Council Liaison Dick Swart, and Librarian Carol Blix.
Mary Bush was unable to attend.
     Rose moved and Jean seconded that the May 4, 2017 meeting minutes would be approved. All voted yea. Rose moved and Jean seconded that the May vouchers would be approved. Another unanimous approval.
     In the Librarian report Carol said that circulation in May was 762, up from 747 in April. Carol has been prepping for the summer reading program with visits to/from the grade school, the state library will be sending a Snap circuit STEM kit in July, a new wireless keyboard has been ordered, no response about CPR/AED and emergency classes so Carol will drop the idea for now and revisit it in the fall, Furniture inventory is waiting for final details to complete. A tech inventory, and an upgraded volunteer handbook are still on my to-do list.

Old Business:  $2,000 left from county: Looking at genealogy site WikiTree and WorldGenWebProject (which are free), and tech items (printer for librarian’s office has been ordered and wireless barcode scanner is here). Since the library’s ILS, Koha, will need a new host, the remainder of the funds should go to funding that more costly and necessary purpose.
No response yet from Public Works on date of fixes for water runoff and the slippery front deck, a loose handrail at the back of the library, and a plugged gutter over the heat pumps. Carol should cc emails to Public Works to Kerrie McNally at Town Hall, and the mayor. She should ask about work order forms.
Author Lilly Brock was here Saturday, May 13th to present her newest book on a European Theater Veteran: Ever a Soldier: Reflection of a Veteran – From Horse Cavalryman to WW II to Vietnam. 8 attended.
Library surveys will not be able to be mailed out with PUD bills. Dave Tramblie said it got to be a problem doing that in the past and they didn’t want repeat problems. Carol was advised to find out about bulk mailing. Carolyn Petersen from the state library has offered to meet with us for strategic planning to help draft a good survey, Rose and Jean should be able to meet her with Carol after the county fair.
Adoption of the Policy on Animals in the Library is on hold waiting for the town attorney’s response.
Future of Koha Circulation System server hosting funding at the state library. More Power Tech is looking into their cost to manage it on the Town of Cathlamet’s server.
Carol sent off emails to Zinio and Flipster to find out subscription rates for e-magazines.     
There have been no volunteer applications submitted to date from the Volunteer fair. But there have been some 6th grade girls who are coming to the library regularly to volunteer their services. No other old business. 

New Business: Next meeting date – Thursday, July 6th at the library, 12:45pm.
Carol should contact Elise Passmore from the Foundation to get approval for children’s library cards given out during the school visit to advertise the summer reading program, and see what amount they would fund up to.  Adjournment at 1:30.
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